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 LCBA LUNCHEON 

Please join the LCBA for our February luncheon 
with speaker Julie Gentili Armbrust. The 
discussion will focus on the use of technology in 
your practice, followed by a question-and-answer 
session. 

NALS of Lane County will hold its 
next educational meeting on Tuesday, 
February 20, 2018, from 12:00 p.m. to 
1:00 p.m. at the law offices of Hershner 
Hunter, 180 East 11th Avenue, Eugene. 

Our guest speaker will be attorney Hugh Duvall who will discuss 
Criminal Law, with a highlight on expungement law. Please 
send your RSVP to Charlene Sabini, PP, CLP, ALP, Director of 
Education, via email at besirius@pacinfo.com. Parking is free at 
the back of the building off Pearl Street.

The February Lane County Probate 
Committee CLE  will  be Tuesday, 
February 13, 2018, from 12:00 p.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. in Courtroom 302. At this 
time, Attorney Jane B. Stewart and 
Probate Commissioner, Sarah Fudge

 FREE 1 HOUR PROBATE CLE

will give a presentation on Basic Protective Proceeding - Pleading 
& Practice.

Lunch: FREE.  CLE Credit: FREE.  
Learning about State and Federal criminal sentencing: 
PRICELESS. 

 FREE FEDERAL PRACTICE CLE & LUNCH. 

When: March 22, 2018 from 12:00 p.m. to 1:30 p.m.
Where: Eugene Federal Courthouse, Jury Assembly Room.

Please RSVP at eugenefba@gmail.com so we know how much 
lunch to prepare.  If you forget to RSVP, come anyway!

Your free lunch and free CLE is courtesy of the Oregon Federal 
District Court Attorney Admissions Fund.

Sponsored by the Lane County Circuit Court, Oregon Federal 
District Court, Oregon Chapter of the Federal Bar Association, 
UO School of Law, LCBA Federal Court and Debtor/Creditor 
committees, and the Lane County Women Lawyers.

Judges Debra Vogt (Lane County Circuit 
Court) and Michael McShane (Oregon 
Federal District Court) will hit the highlights 
of The Rules, Regulations, Policies And 
Procedures For Sentencing In State And 
Federal Court.  Bring your appetite for lunch, 
your thirst for knowledge, your questions 
for the judges, and join your colleagues for 
another fun, free bi-monthly gathering.

 U.S. MAGISTRATE JUDGE VACANCY

The Judicial Conference of the United States has authorized the 
appointment of a full-time U.S. Magistrate Judge for the U.S. 
District Court for the District of Oregon, to fill the vacancy created 
by the planned retirement of Judge Paul Papak. The position will 
be located in Eugene, Oregon. The term of office is eight (8) years.

A full public notice for this U.S. Magistrate Judge position, 
qualification requirements, and application instructions are available 
at ord.uscourts.gov and in the Office of the Clerk at 405 East 
Eighth Ave., Eugene, OR 97401. The closing date for this position 
is February 15, 2018.

The lunch will be held on Thursday, February 8, 2018 from 12:00 
p.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the John G. Shedd Institute for the Arts, 868 
High St.  The cost is $16 for advance online registrations (payable at 
https://lanecountybar.org/events/ until midnight on February 5th) or 
$20 for day-of registrations (payable by cash or check at the door). 
If you intend to pay $20 at the door, please RSVP by email to Erik 
Bonn or Kristen Brouhard, the Program Co-Chairs, at bonn@
gleaveslaw.com or Kristen@adastralegalservices.com. LCBA will 
apply for one general CLE credit.

mailto:besirius@pacinfo.com
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Announcements
Kirk Strohman and Joel Ford are proud to 
announce their new practice “Strohman Ford,” 
focusing on estate planning & administration, 
business, and real estate. Joel and Kirk are 
joining their practices as Joel concludes 8 years 
of practicing with Lee Kersten. 

Lee Kersten is retiring from 40 years of 
practicing law and Joel and Kirk would like 
to recognize his mentorship and extraordinary 
service to his clients over the years. Lee stated, 
“I’d like to thank everyone I’ve worked with. It’s 
been a privilege to practice in Lane County.”

Garrett S. Ledgerwood has become a partner 
with Hershner Hunter, LLP. Garrett joined the firm 
in 2014, after practicing with the multinational 
law firm of Fried, Frank, Harris, Shriver and 
Jacobson. Prior to starting in private practice, he 
clerked for the United States Bankruptcy Court 

for the District of Columbia.  Garrett 
graduated from Texas Tech University 
in 2001, cum laude, and the Washington 

Announcements

Thank You!				  
Our community gave personalized 
holiday gifts to 184 foster children and 
their siblings in Lane County this season.  

Thank You!

after this deadline will be included in the next issue. Submissions 
that do not make one issue of the newsletter will, of course, be 
included in the subsequent issue. The preparation of this newsletter 
is a labor of love, but it does take some time and effort. Your support 
of this process is greatly appreciated. Thank you.

Please help us get the Bar News to you in 
a timely manner. While all submissions are 
welcomed, remember, the deadline is the 
20th of each month. We try to accommodate 
the inclusion of all submissions, but cannot 
guarantee that any submissions  received 

BAR NEWS SUBMISSION DEADLINE

O’Connell Conference on Immigration Law & Policy 2018
Feb 8-9, Knight Law Center
1515 Agate St.
CLE Pending
More info: waynemorsecenter.uoregon.edu

O’Connell Conference 

and Lee University School of Law, summa cum laude, in 2009, where 
he was Editor in Chief of the Washington and Lee Law Review. Garrett 
focuses his practice on creditor’s rights and bankruptcy and advises 
businesses and lenders in commercial finance transactions. 

The Lane County Bar Association 
Debtor-Creditor Section will be meeting 
on Tuesday, February 13, 2018, from 
12:00 p.m. to 1:15 p.m. in the 5th floor 
conference room of the Wayne L. Morse 
Federal Courthouse. Naliko Markel 
and Team will be providing the Annual 

Chapter 13 Trustee’s Update. For more information, please 
contact Section Chair Garrett Ledgerwood at (541) 302-5250 or 
gledgerwood@hershnerhunter. com .

 FREE DEBTOR-CREDITOR CLE

Derrick Bell Lecture
Tuesday February 13, 2018
5:30 pm
Straub Hall, 175

Professor John A. Powell, UC Berkley School of Law, 
will give this year’s lecture, “Looking up From the 
Bottom of the Well.”  Professor Powell’s lecture will 
discuss modern day constitutional dilemmas arising 
from the clash between fundamentally important free 
speech principles and the potential harms of speech. 

AMAZING TURN OUT FOR HOLIDAY GIFT DRIVE 
BENEFITING LANE COUNTY FOSTER CHILDREN

Thank you to all of you who added this to your holiday giving 
traditions!   If you have any questions or would like to be on 
our contact list for this year, please email Becky Schwarzkopf 
at rschwarzkopf@arnoldgallagher.com or Berit Everhart at 
beverhart@arnoldgallagher.com.

http://waynemorsecenter.uoregon.edu
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OLSPIF Dinner & Auction
Celebrate the Pacific Northwest
Friday, February 23, 2018, 
5:00 p.m. -9:00 p.m.
Erb Memorial Union Ballroom

Don’t miss the 23rd Annual OLSPIF Auction! Join our legal 
community for a night of fun that will raise fund for stipends for 
law students’ summer legal work at a wide-range of nonprofits. This 
year’s auction will feature the return of the event to the UO campus, 
a shorter live auction (we promise!) with local and international 
travel packages, beer during the social auction donated by Craft 
Brew Alliance, and Chehalem wines with dinner. Visit OLSPIF’s 
website for more information and to purchase individual seats 
or tables by the February 16th:https://law.uoregon.edu/explore/
OLSPIF.   Contact Jennifer Geller, jgeller@uoregon.com  with 
questions.

HIGGINS DISTINGUISHED VISITOR LECTURE

Leading civil procedure scholar and Emmy winner Professor 
Arthur R. Miller, CBE will present the Higgins Distinguished 
Visitor Lecture at the Lewis & Clark Law School on March 13, 
2018.

Miller and the late Charles Wright co-authored Federal Practice 
and Procedure, one of the most renowned and well-cited law 
treatise in the field. The author of more than 40 books and legal 
articles, Miller is a law professor at New York University and the 
NYU School of Continuing and Professional Studies. He previously 
taught at Harvard Law School as the Bruce Bromley Professor of 
Law for 36 years, where he earned his law degree.

In 2011, he was named to the Commander of the Order of the 
British Empire by Queen Elizabeth II for his charitable and media 
work. Miller has won numerous awards, including an Emmy for his 
work on “The Constitution: That Delicate Balance,” five honorary 
doctorates, and three American Bar Association Gavel Awards.

A seasoned litigator, Miller has argued cases in all of the US Circuit 
Courts of Appeal and several before the US Supreme Court. His 
public interest work involves the areas of privacy, computers, 
copyright and the courts.

He has served as a member and reporter of the Advisory Committee 
of Civil Rules of the Judicial Conference of the US by appointment 
of two chief justices of the United States, reporter and advisor to the 
American Law Institute and a member of special advisory group to 
the Chief Justice of the United States Supreme Court.

Each year the law school provides Lewis & Clark and the 
surrounding community with the opportunity to interact with 
leading legal scholars from around the world through the Higgins 
Distinguished Visitor Lecture. Endowed by a grant from the Lorene 
Sails Higgins Charitable Trust, past speakers have included Yale 
law professor Roberta Romano and University of Washington law 
professor William Rodgers, Jr.  

Register for this event here.

The 2018 Higgins Distinguished Visitor Lecture will be held at 
6:00 p.m. on March 13, 2018 at Lewis & Clark Law School in 
the Lower Lounge of the Legal Research Center (10015 SW 
Terwilliger Blvd. Portland ). A reception will follow. Free and open 
to the public.  For questions or futher information please contact 
Kerry Rowand at rowand@lclark.edu or 503-768-6912. 

Around the State: Coming in March

 LEWIS &CLARK LAW’S PUBLIC INTEREST LAW 
PROJECT AUCTION 

Happening Around the State
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PILP is a student-run organization at Lewis & Clark Law School 
that encourages and supports budding attorneys pursuing careers in 
public interest law. The PILP Auction is the group’s largest fundraiser, 
bringing together the Portland community to raise funds to continue 
the Summer Award and Loan Repayment Assistance Programs. 

Lewis & Clark Law School’s Public Interest 
Law Project will host its 27th annual auction on 
Saturday, Feb. 17, 2018, from 6:00 p.m. - 9:00 
p.m. at Lewis & Clark Law School in the Lower 
Lounge of the Legal Research Center (10015 
SW Terwilliger Blvd. Portland ). The proceeds from the “Secret 
Garden Auction” will benefit summer awards for students working 
for public interest organizations. Since its inception, PILP summer 
stipends have helped more than 275 students finance over 100,000 
hours of public interest law work at no cost to their employers. 
Register at https://tinyurl.com/pilpauction18. For more information 
about the auction or donations, please email pilp@lclark.edu. 

https://law.uoregon.edu/explore/OLSPIF
https://law.uoregon.edu/explore/OLSPIF
https://law.lclark.edu/live/events/10301-2018-higgins-distinguished-visitor-lecture
https://tinyurl.com/pilpauction18
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 LANE  COUNTY  PROBATE  CLE CALENDAR
2017-2018

Courtroom 302, 12:00 p.m. – 1:00 p.m.
 (Subject to confirmation & change.)

DATE TOPIC / SPEAKER

Tues.  February 13, 2018 Basic Protective Proceeding - 
Pleading & Practice
Attorney, Jane B. Stewart & 
Probate Commissioner, Sarah 
Fudge (?) TBA

Tues.  March 13, 2018 ABLE Accounts & Special 
(Supplemental) Needs Trusts
Attorney, Jessica Rogers

Tues.  April 10, 2018 Trust Protectors & Trust 
Advisers - Advanced 
TBA

Tues.  May 8, 2018 Oregon-Federal Estate Tax Gap 
Planning
TBA

Tues.  June 12, 2018 Annual Meeting & Planning for 
2018 - 2019

Office Space Available

LARGE 3 OFFICE PROFESSIONAL SUITE FOR RENT
Cheerful and spacious 1,796 square foot 
professional space centrally located on 
7th and Grant Street in Eugene. Three 
generously-sized offices with large 
exterior windows suitable for lawyers 
or other professionals. Two expansive 
common areas that include a kitchen/
conference area and a large reception 
area with double glass doors. Good 
security, private parking and shared 
bathrooms. Rent is $1,314 with a 3% 
annual increase and utilities average 
around $175 per month. Well-kept 
building with good landlords. Available 
January 10th. Interested parties please 
call CLDC at 541-687-9180.

Attorney Positions Available
GROWING EUGENE law firm seeks an entry-level associate or 
lateral transfer attorney to join the firm’s litigation practice, focus-
ing on family law, civil litigation and land use/real estate.  Our 
firm has prided itself on blending a high quality of work and life 
for 40+ years.  This is an excellent opportunity to join a collegial, 
supportive firm committed to quality legal work.  Must have strong 
academic credentials and professional references. Please send cover 
letter, resume and writing sample to Lianne Gaunt, Hutchinson, 
Cox, 940 Willamette St. Suite 400, Eugene, OR 97401 or email 
to lgaunt@eugenelaw.com.  All inquiries confidential.  

Office Space Available
 FREE 1 HOUR PROBATE CLE

Save the Date: Coming in March

Please join the LCBA on March 8, 2018 as 
we welcome the Oregon Supreme Court 
to Lane County. The justices will be hearing 
oral arguments at the University of Oregon 
School of Law (1515 Agate Street, Eugene) 
and will be joining us for lunch from 12:00 
p.m. – 1:00 p.m. The cost to attend is $18.00 
must be paid online at https://lanecountybar.org/events/ by March 
1, 2018. For questions or additional information please contact 
Kristen Brouhard at kristen@adastralegalservices.com. Capacity 
is limited, so register now!

The March Lane County Probate Committee 
CLE will be Tuesday, March 13, 2018, from 
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. in Courtroom 
302. At this time, Attorney Jessica Rogers 
will give a presentation on ABLE Accounts 
& Special (Supplemental) Needs Trusts.

mailto:lgaunt@eugenelaw.com
https://lanecountybar.org/events/
mailto:kristen@adastralegalservices.com
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Lady Of The Lake Process Servers & Mobile Notary provides 
service of process and traveling notary services to all cities in Lane 
County. We are proud to celebrate the commencement of our fifth 
year of business. Our prices and our Request For Service form 
are available at www.LadyofthelakePS.com . We are members of 
NAPPS, OAPS, CALSPro, and OWLS affiliates, and are bonded 
and E&O Insured. Contact us at ladyofthelake@me.com or text/
call to 541-521-0395. SERVES YOU RIGHT!

LADY OF THE LAKE PROCESS SERVERS                             
& MOBILE NOTARY

Services Offered

LEGAL ASSISTANT/PARALEGAL

Graduate of ABA-approved Legal Assistant/Paralegal program 
looking for short or long-term assignments.  I have had exposure 
to many facets of law and recent hands-on experience with 
large amounts of discovery in civil practice. Background in 
IT with excellent computer skills and knowledge of many 
software packages. Excellent references provided upon request.                              
Contact Gerald Church at gerald_church2000@yahoo.com or 
(541) 261-2813.

BOOKKEEPING SERVICES  

Paralegal with 10 years of experience specializing in small practice 
bookkeeping and payroll.  Contact Marisela Taylor, 541-942-0000, 
or mari@paintedmountaindesign.com

Upcoming Events
		

February 8 - 9	 O’Connell Conference on Immigration 
                             Law & Policy 2018
		  Knight Law Center
		  TBD

February 8	 LCBA Luncheon
		  Use of Office Technology
		  Julie Gentili Armbrust
		  Shedd Institute
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

February 13	 Probate CLE
		  Basic Protective Proceeding - 
		  Pleading & Practice				  
		  Jane B. Stewart
		  Sarah Fudge
		  Courtroom 302
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.	

http://www.ladyofthelakeps.com
mailto:ladyofthelake@me.com
mailto:gerald_church2000@yahoo.com


Lane County Bar Association 

Officers:
Erin Gould		  President
Todd Johnston  		  President-Elect                        
Emily Farrell	          	 Secretary-Treasurer                           

Directors:
Hon. Jay A. McAlpin	 Hal Neth
Brad Litchfield		  Erin Fennerty		    
Sebastian Tapia		  Amanda Husted		

Lane County Bar Association
c/o EMILY FARRELL Secretary-Treasurer
Post Office Box 11379 
Eugene, OR 97440

Freelance Legal 
Secretaries/Assistants:

		
Kelly Lee	       (541) 515-2962
Tamara Banavige	       (541) 431-0812

Bar News
Next Submission Deadline:	 Tues. February 20, 2018

Editor:	 Murray S. Petitt
	 mpetitt@thorp-purdy.com
Address & Phone:	 1011 Harlow Rd. Ste. 300
	 Springfield, OR 97477
	 (541) 747-3354 (voice)

Assistant Editor:	 Laura Gibson
	 lgibson@thorp-purdy.com 

For Submission:	 Email only to Assistant Editor,
	 unless special arrangements
	 made

Address Changes:	 Emily Farrell
	 Secretary-Treasurer
	 Post Office Box 11379
	 Eugene, OR 97440
	 (541) 346-3608
	 Efarrell@uoregon.edu

Issues of the Bar News are available at:
http://lanecountybar.org

World Social Justice Day                        
February 20

Random Acts of Kindness Day                  
February 17

President’s Day                  
February 19
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